Notes For Sunday/Saturday Lectors 
Attire
· Men - Dress/casual clothes and shoes; tie (preferred); a coat is optional with a tie, but it is required when not wearing a tie; no tennis shoes, please. 

· Women – (at least) knee-length dresses or skirts; nothing sleeveless, low cut or tight; stockings (preferred); close-toed shoes or dress sandals; no flip-flops, tennis shoes, or jogging suits, please.

Procedure
· Preparation

· Pray to the Holy Spirit for guidance and inspiration.  You might ask the help of the Sacred Writers – and especially St. Paul, if one of his writings is selected.
· Read the readings during the course of the week ahead of time, not so that you have them memorized, but so that they flow naturally.
· Make sure that you know how to pronounce any difficult words. There is a pronunciation guide in the sacristy.
· One good practice is also to read the passages directly from a Bible.  However, don’t read only the selected passage, but read several verses before and after the selection.  This will help you to understand the context of the passage so that you may proclaim it better.
· Check the website – www.olqas.org – for links to resources for Lectors.  The links are located on the right-hand column; scroll down to find them.
· There is a “Handbook for Lectors” that is available through the Office of Religious Education at the Family Life Center.  Just let us know if you would like a copy.
· Arrive at Church at least 10 minutes before Mass.  Sign the “Sign In” sheet in the Sacristy.  Check with the Sacristan to see if there are any changes.
· For the Sunday Mass (including Saturday’s anticipated Mass)

· Before Mass, check the Lectionary (usually already on the ambo, but maybe still in the Sacristy) to be sure it is on the correct readings; it should correspond with the missalette. 

· It is good practice to check with the choir whether there are any changes that they are making to their normal routine.

· If there is no choir (especially at 10:30 Mass), please be aware that you are responsible for leading the congregation in the Entrance Antiphon and Communion Antiphon.

· About 5 minutes before Mass begins, using the red Announcement Binder greet the congregation and make announcements.  

· If you have to lead the antiphons, please announce the page numbers.  Remember to lead the antiphons at the appropriate time.
· When you are finished, put the binder on the bottom shelf of the ambo; and go to the pew.

· After Fr. has finished the Collect (“Let us pray…”), leave the pew to proclaim the Sacred Scriptures.  Wait until the whole Collect is finished.  Approach the ambo from the left-hand side, near the corner rail. At the foot of the Sanctuary, make a small bow toward the altar, then climb up to the ambo.

· When proclaiming the readings please use the simple introduction as written in the Lectionary (example: “A reading from the Book of the Prophet Isaiah” or “A reading from the Letter of St. Paul to the Romans”); pause three seconds; then proclaim the reading clearly and comfortably. At the end, pause three seconds and conclude with “The Word of the Lord” (do not lift up the Lectionary doing so).   

· Do not use introductions like “The first reading is a reading from …”or “Our first reading today is taken from …”
· After the first reading, pause for about five seconds before reading the Psalm.

· Each Mass (4:00 pm Saturday/8:30 or 10:30 am Sunday) may follow a different procedure for the Responsorial Psalm: make sure you know what the choir is going to do at the Mass.

· After the Psalm, pause about five seconds before beginning the second reading.  It is important to have periods of sacred silence.

· Proclaiming the Gospel: After the second reading, the Lector does not proclaim the Gospel.

· If the Deacon is present, he will proclaim the Gospel. If he is using the Lectionary, leave it open on the ambo. Even if the Deacon is going to use the Book of Gospels, then leave the Lectionary open on the ambo. 

· If there is no Deacon present, then Fr. will proclaim the Gospel. Usually he will read from the Lectionary, so you will leave it open on the ambo.  If Fr. is using the Book of Gospels, leave the Lectionary open on the ambo.  

· You might have to read the Alleluia and verse.  Please know what the choir will do, and what you will have to do.

· If the choir will not sing the Alleluia, then recite it in a clear strong voice.  Wait for the congregation to repeat it. Then proclaim the verse. Descend from the ambo.

· If the choir does sing the Alleluia, but not the verse, then read the verse at the appropriate time. Descend from the ambo at the conclusion of the acclamation.

· If the choir sings both the verse and the Alleluia, then immediately descend from the ambo after the second reading.

· After descending from the ambo, when you step down out of the Sanctuary, turn to bow toward the altar; then proceed back to your pew.

· For the Universal Prayer (Prayer of the Faithful) included in the binder:

· If the Deacon is present, he will read the Universal Prayer.

· If the Deacon is not present, the lector reads them.  Wait until the Profession of Faith has ended before leaving the pew. 

· As before, bow to the altar before entering the Sanctuary.

· If the Lectionary/Book of Gospels is still open, close it before starting the Universal Prayer.

· Do not read the short introductory remarks.  Father reads this.  Begin with the actual intentions.

· Be sure to give a small pause before saying, “We pray to the Lord.”  

· However, for the last intercession wherein we “present our personal petitions to Jesus in the silence of our hearts”, give a long pause to allow people the time to add their petitions silently. (At least 10 seconds – you may think of your own petitions; or say a Hail Mary during this time.)

· Wait until Father has concluded the prayer, then return to the pew, bowing as you leave the Sanctuary.

· During Lent, the Church does not proclaim the “Alleluia” before the Gospel.  Instead, use, “Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ, King of Endless Glory!”

· During the Easter Season (until Pentecost), use “Alleluia!” for both the response to the Responsorial Psalm and for the Gospel Acclamation.
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